
File No. 15-0755 

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REPORT relative to an amendment to a personal 
services contract with Golden Bell Products, Inc. for roach control and treatment services. 

Recommendation for Council action: 

AUTHORIZE the Board of Public Works, or designee, to execute Amendment No. One to the 
personal service contract between the Bureau of Sanitation and Golden Bell Products, Inc. (C-
120699) which raises the contract ceiling amount to $220,000 and extends the term by an additional 
three years to July 13, 2018 for roach control and treatment services, subject to the review and 
approval of the City Attorney as to form. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: The City Administrative Officer reports that there is no General Fund 
impact. Funding of approximately $40,000, the average yearly cost, is available in the Sewer 
Operations and Maintenance Fund No. 760. The recommendation is in compliance with the City's 
Financial Policies in that budgeted funds are available to support the expenditures. Funding for 
future years will be subject to appropriation in the City's annual budget process. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 

TIME LIMIT FILE- AUGUST 13, 2015 

(LAST DAY FOR COUNCIL ACTION- AUGUST 12, 2015) 

Summary 

At the public hearing held on August 5, 2015, the Energy and Environment Committee considered 
reports from the Mayor and the City Administrative Officer (CAO) relative to authorizing the execution 
of an amendment to a personal services contract with Golden Bell Products, Inc. for roach control 
and treatment services. After an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended that 
Council adopt the recommendation contained in the CAO report. This matter is now forwarded to the 
Council for its consideration. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 

MEMBER ~ 

FUENTES: YES 

BLUMENFIELD: YES 

CEDILLO: ABSENT 

KORETZ: YES 

O'FARRELL: YES 
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